Kingswood Surgery Patient Group Meeting
18th September @ 1.15pm

Attendees: 	Diana Wallis, Cliff Smith & Artie, Sue Alcock, Joan Glassford, Patricia Staynes, Caroline Greaves, Peter Waywell & Joanne Crewe from CCG & Liz Walker
Apologies:	Kate Kennady
 
Joanne Crewe gave the group a brief description of her background and her role at the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG).  She explained about the patient advocate group, of which Peter is a member.  The CCG are looking to expand this group and have representation from all 17 practices.  The advocate group are currently putting together their Terms of Reference which will be circulated to all the Patient Participation Groups.  
· We discussed some of the difficult discussions the CCG were having with regards to; waste, budgets – good value for money, having a better understanding on what the hospital costs.  
· We discussed at length the medicines waste and how we could bring this more into the public eye.  
· The CCG have a “must do” from government in commissioning “Extended Access” for the local population.  This will be provided by Yorkshire Health Network.  Liz gave a brief description of what this entailed.  
· Joanne explained about the financial restraints the CCG were under and the cost of hospital appointments, even if patients did not attend their appointment we are still charged.  Outpatient appointments for our CCG are 20% higher than a similar sized CCG elsewhere.  Joanne made it clear that where an appointment was clearly necessary that it would go ahead but face to face appointments were not always essential eg the GP could request Advice & Guidance, patients could see a GP with a special interest eg in dermatology.  She also explained about health optimisation, whereby patients who are obese or smokers are encouraged to lose weight or stop smoking before they are referred.  The expectation is that these patients have a better outcome and some may not require an operation following this programme.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Joanne will send costings for hospital appointments to be included in our next newsletter.

Medicines Waste – Sue is going to include something in our latest newsletter.  Liz will contact Well pharmacy to see if we can jointly put together a display.
Advocates – Peter is already on this group with Kate as his deputy, Diana also expressed an interest in joining.

Everyone thanked Joanne for attending, all present found the information very interesting and useful.

Matters Arising

Practice Logo – The new signs are now installed, the one on the main building lights up at night.  Everyone agreed they looked good.

Flu Clinics – We will be having two Saturday flu clinics in support of MacMillan Cancer Support on 30th September (8am – 11.30am) and 14th October (9am – 10.30am).  Sue and Joan will come along to both to help serve tea and coffee.  All contributions of biscuits and cakes are welcome, please hand them in to reception on the Friday before.

Car Park – The new parking system appears to have been a success.  There have been a few days where the car park has been full and no patients in the surgery, this remains puzzling.

Any Other Business

Hearing Dog – Cliff brought Artie along, as part of his training as a hearing dog.


For the next meeting – Constitution of the group – It was agreed that we should re-look at what we have in place regarding the constitution of the group.



Date and Time of Next Meeting – 11th December @ 1.15pm
